
Eton Porny C of E First School 
Newsletter 7 – Autumn Term  1 

20th October 2023 
We are all created unique and special.  

He made us all perfect having our own uniqueness.  
1 Peter 4:10-11 “God has given each of you a gift from his great variety of spiritual gifts. Use them well to serve one another.”  

 

Dear Parents/Carers,  

After a jam packed half term, it has been lovely to see and hear children around school this week recapping and sharing 
their learning through express events and sharing home learning with their peers. After half term we have our school 
photos so it’s the perfect time to double check that your child has all of the correct uniform that they need and it is 
labelled clearly with their name. I hope that everyone has an enjoyable break and we look forward to welcoming 
children back to school on Monday 30th October. Please don’t forget to check out the Holiday club and out of school 
page on our website for some fun ideas and activities to keep you busy over the half term. 

Wishing you a lovely half term,  Emma Stanford-Smith (Headteacher) 

 

 

LEARNING SNAPSHOTS 
Year 1 finished their ‘Shade and Sheter’ Topic by evaluating the shelters that they made last week and considering what 

they would change if they made them again. The children used this learning in their English lesson, writing instructions 

on how to make a shetler. In Maths, the children have been learning about number bonds and have enjoyed considering 

all the different ways a number can be made.  
 

Ask me: How many ways can I make 5? 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 2  have been using our knowledge of place value to add and subtract tens. In geography, we learnt about the 

characteristics of the UK including climate, landscape and famous features. In literacy, children have been using adverbs 

in sentences and have learnt that a lot of adverbs contain the suffix ‘ly’. For our end of half-term express event, children 

sorted animals into the correct diet group (herbivore, omnivore, and carnivore) before reading a non-fiction text. As we 

bring this half-term to a close, it is a good opportunity to celebrate the children’s achievements and I would like to 

praise them for the productive learning that has taken place and the progress they have made. Well done year 2! 



Year 3  have had an amazing last week of this half-term! Our Express Event was hosted at the Eton Museum of Antiquities 

in the afternoon; excited that our parents were joining us – we were thrilled to show them what we knew about the Stone 

Age to Bronze Age to Iron Age! We arranged images about the different periods in the Stone Age (Palaeolithic, Mesolithic 

and Neolithic); we worked in our groups and parents about the placement of these Stone Age periods on a timeline, and 

lastly rotated in our groups to take part in the different activities laid out. We have worked really hard during Mr Manners’ 

Singing session, sounding out the notes displayed on the board. We’ve had so much fun this first half-term! 

Ask me: What did we enjoy this half-term? What was the most exciting fact learned from our topic?    

Year 4 enjoyed their final netball lesson with Coach Katie this week.  After half term, the children will have circuit 

training and badminton.  In the classroom, the favourite activity has been weaving. The ‘Warp and Weft’ topic has 

focussed on ancient weaving techniques.  The children have learnt about different materials, such as cotton and linen, and 

how the Anglo Saxons made their clothing.  In History, the focus has been the Viking invasions from Portland and 

Lindisfarne to the peace treaty between King Alfred and the Viking Guthrum.  

Ask me: How did King Alfred bring about peace? 

Reception  have been finishing off their Build It Up project this week. We have built bridges, created maps of 

construction sites and made bricks with mud outside. In maths this week, we focused on counting accurately with the help 

of our new friend Ellie the Elephant. We helped Ellie to count the beats of her drum as well as find out how many toys 

were in her toy box. Our Three Billy Goats Gruff focus has led to some lovely role play and we have finished off this term 

by splashing in the puddles.  

Ask me: what sign do we use for ‘three billy goats’ and for ‘troll’? 

 

 



              CELEBRATION 
               The results of this week’s celebration awards 

ACHIEVEMENT AWARDS 
 
   

Reception: Oscar and Violet 

Year 1:  Zoe and Aliza 

Year 2:  Danil and Thomas 

Year 3:  Aiyzah and  Boris 

Year 4:  Aaron M and Daisy 

PUPIL OF THE WEEK 
 
 

Reception: Yousaf 
 

Year 1:  Emmery 

Year 2:  Aryan 

Year 3:  Pranaya 

Year 4:  Aaron B 

A huge well done to all of these children.  
We are really proud of you. 

FORTHCOMING DATES  

30th  

October 
Children Return to school. 

6th 

November 
Individual School Photos-All Years 

16th  

November 

Eton Christmas light switch on. 

(Year 3 and Four to sing in the 

chapel and parade.) 

 

17th  

November 

Children In Need (Please see poster 

below.) 

21st and 23rd 

November 

Parent Consultations 3.30-6.00 

(All Years) 

Sparkly Green 

 

New PE Days After Half 

Term 

Reception: Friday 

Years 1 and 2: Tuesday and 

Thursday 

Years 3 and 4: Tuesday and 

Wednesday 

Children In Need  

The School council have been helping 

the rest of the school vote for which 

charity they would like to support this 

term. We have decided to support Chil-

dren in Need. Please See the poster 

below for more information. 



Thank you to all of the parents and school staff who  

volunteered their time for the ‘Spooky Disco’. The children had 

a lovely time.  

Christmas Jumper donations 

Please bring any pre-loved Christmas 

jumpers to the school office. If we 

have enough we plan to sell them  

before the School Christmas Jumper 

Day which will be on 1st December 

Festive wreath making 

This office are taking bookings for 

our festive wreath making evening 

on Thursday 7th December 7-9pm at 

school 

Fundraising update 

This half term the PTA have raised in excess of £400 which is fantastic. 

The school have purchased 2 new Tonies boxes, a Yoto player and 

some magazine subscriptions to support reading for pleasure in 

school 










